Net Zero Task Force

A committee for exploring and achieving cost-effective solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy development in Derry

Thursday, September 21, 2023

6:00 Room 207 Municipal Center

Board Members

Andrew DaPrato
John O'Connor
Jeff Moulton
Tom Cardon
David Clapp

Chris Cox Erin Spencer Mike Fodiman Mike Fowler

Vacancies

Conservation Committee Vacant

Alternates

Derry Business Rep Alt. Vacant Two Alternates Vacant Code Enforcement Rep. Vacant

Approved Minutes

Meeting called to order at 6:00

Members Present: Tom Cardon, Chris Cox, Jeff Moulton, David Clapp, Mike Fodiman

Consent Agenda:

Motion to approve minutes made by Tom and seconded by David. Motion passed 5-0

New Business:

The Town Council and PUC have approved the Community Power project. It appears that we will not need a follow-up meeting with EAC.

Jeff gave an update on the Landfill Solar Project. He had spoken with Encore and the permitting process is moving along with construction beginning in the spring of 2024. The project should be online at the end of 2024. Eversource gave the interconnection cost at \$231,000 with no increases and should be covered by the DOE grant.

Jeff discussed EVCS rates and locations, he was disappointed by the rates. The committee discussed DPW and Code Enforcement vehicles for purchase and reviewed police analysis for Hybrid and EVs.

Other Business:

Motion to adjourn at 6:40 made by Tom and seconded by Chris. Motion passed 5-0.

Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary

4 spowers buston 11/16/23